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The May 26, 2016 board meeting was moved to June 2, 

2016 and held at Chimacum Fire Station 11, by mutual 

consent of the Board. 
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B Capitalization Policy
As requested at the last meeting, Karl said he added language under the disposal section
about considering fair market value when disposing of equipment.  After discussion,
Brad Martin made a motion to approve the Capitalization Policy; Deborah Stinson
seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.

C 2017 Budget Presentation
Karl presented the preliminary budget estimates for 2017.  He said that revenues are to the
good, especially in sales tax.  For expenditures, we have seen small increases and
decreases of some expenditures line items, but the bottom line is well within budget.
He is calculating a 1.5% wage increase for 2017 as a place-holder, since negotiations are
ongoing and salaries changes are unknown at this time.  The Call for Service volumes
were discussed and Karl presented two scenarios with the existing $28.00 per call and
another with $27.00 per call.  The general consensus was to keep the fee at $28.00 per call
and add 1 additional dispatcher FTE to help reduce dispatcher fatigue and overtime.  Karl
said he will send the budget spreadsheet out, with those changes, and have a finalized
version for the next meeting.

VI New Business (no new business)

VII Director’s Report
Staffing:  Karl said one trainee, a lateral, is being released to full duty on September 1.  One
candidate dropped out just prior to polygraph.  There are 2 more applications on file.

APCO International, Orlando:  Karl said he attended the national conference and there is a
big effort underway to reclassify telecommunicators within the OMB/SOC, which is an
opportunity that only occurs every 10 years. They are currently classified as “secretaries and
taxicab dispatchers” and the goal is to move them to a protected status alongside other public
safety occupations. He asked everyone to have discussions with their representative groups.

APCO President:  Karl said he was voted in as the APCO President for Washington State.

Towers: There has been no response from either KPTZ or Jefferson Transit on the letters sent
to them last month regarding the application process in order to occupy our towers.

UPS Replacement: the county has agreed to help produce an RPF for the UPS replacement.  It
was serviced this past month, with no issues, but they are still recommending replacement.

Best Practices: Sunny Fortino will be forming a committee at the dispatch/supervisor level to
work on regionalization issues with Pencom.
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